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Camp Officers: 

  

Commander: David Rawls 

1st Lt. Commander: David Fisher 

2nd Lt. Commander: Hank 

Arnold 

Adjutant/ Treasurer:  Pat Acton 

Chaplain: Jeff Young 

Color Sergeant: Bill Haas 

Quartermaster: Tristan Dunn 

Sergeant At Arms: Sam Nelson 

Camp Surgeon: Dr. Fred Moss 

Dispatch Editor:  Jim Darden 

Commander Emeritus: Dr. Ira 

West 

Chaplain Emeritus: Dr. Charles 

Baker 

  

 

 

Fighting Joe Wheeler Camp 1372, 

Inc. C/O Adjutant 

P.O. Box 43362 

Vestavia Hills, AL 35243 

  

 

 

Please send articles or other 

information for inclusion in 

ñThe Dispatchò to 

Jim Darden ï Editor 

645 South Sanders Road 

Hoover, Alabama 35226 

Or e-mail km4qr@bellsouth.net 

Alabama: We Dare Defend Our Rights  
ñThe principal for which we contended is bound to reassert itself, though it 
may be at another time and  in another form.ò  - Jefferson Davis, May 1865 

The Next Camp Meeting will be at 7:00 pm,  Tuesday September 12 at 

The New Merkle House  3278 Cahaba Heights Rd, Birmingham, Ala. 

SCV CALENDAR  

 

September 10, 1836 ï birth of Joe Wheeler, Augusta, Georgia 

 

September 12 Camp Meeting                                 New Merkle House 

 Carl Jones ï Confederate Constitution 

 

October 10 Camp Meeting                                 New Merkle House 

 Al Byrd ï Battle Of Richmond 

 

November 14 Camp Meeting                                 New Merkle House 

 Tim Steadman ï Captain Cummings Lay 
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Commanderôs Report      September 2017 

 

 

Compatriots: 

 

 First, I would like to take this time to send our prayers and well wishes to all those 

who have suffered over the past few weeks due to Hurricanes Harvey and Irma.  Our hearts are heavy 

and when one suffers through times such as these, we all do.  As for this monthôs meeting, the latest 

model I have seen shows Irma may be coming through our area (as a tropical storm on Tuesday.  So, 

I respectfully ask all to be careful out there and put your well being a priority. 

 Second, due to the special election concerning Jeff Sessionôs senatorial seat, our 

December meeting will not be happening due to the fact that New Merkel House is a polling precinct 

(Thanks a lot Governor Ivey).  So, at this coming up meeting we need to discuss when we are going 

to have our annual stories regarding our ancestors as well as election of officers for 2018. 

 Third, I would like to ask anyone interested in appointed positions such as camp 

historian, etc., please feel free to let us know.  This is your camp and any participation is welcome so 

that we can make it the best organization it can be.  It is my hope to get things a little better organized 

this coming year so that we can set and accomplish as many goals as possible. 

 Now to get off my soapbox and deal with other matters.  Coming up at the Camp 

Meeting on September 12th Carl Jones will be delivering a presentation on the Confederate 

Constitution that should be both entertaining and informative.  I would also like to thank our First Lt. 

Commander David Fisher for all his efforts regarding the speaker program; I donôt know where we 

would be without him and others like him throughout the Camp. 

 On behalf of the Camp I would like to invite all who can to attend and learn 

something about this fascinating historical period as well as be entertained.  Our ancestors fought for 

a just cause and they deserve far more honor and respect for what they did.  Let us always honor their 

memory! 

 

Deo Vindice, 

 

David L. Rawls 

Commander 

  



Camp, 

 

I hope this finds all safe from the storms and hurricanes we are facing. 

 

I am speaking of the weather at this moment, should be an interesting meeting this month as 

the storms approach. 

 

Another storm that continues to approach, and is indeed upon us, is the "political correctness" 

that is spreading across our once proud Christian based country.  This country was founded 

upon the Christian beliefs of our Southern fore fathers.  The ones that are attacking have no 

deep founded beliefs of their own, just the garbage being spread by left wing non believers 

that can't accept true history, or that want to twist history by eliminating the parts they find 

uncomfortable.  The truth is factual history, some not agreeable to all, but the truth just the 

same.  Please repeat the truth as division comes upon us.  Speak of the real reasons we feel so 

proud of our Southern Heritage.  Know your facts and let the other side look foolish.  

 

Please join us Tuesday as Carl Jones speaks to our camp.  He is informed of the correct 

defense of the cause our fore fathers fought for.  He can help with the calm correct response 

to those that are trying to eliminate true history.  

 

I hope to see you there.  

 

God save the South! 

 

Hank Arnold 

2nd Lt Cmdr 

FJW 1372 


